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March 26, 2018

Re:  
HF3722

Dear Members of the House Committee on Health and Human Services Finance:

We are writing to express concerns about House File 3722.  

All of our faith traditions – Catholic, Protestant, Jewish and Muslim - recognize the importance and dignity of work.  We appreciate the proposed legislation’s goal of encouraging people to be productive and responsible members of the community. 

We also want to share our appreciation for the exemptions set out in the bill.  However, we do not believe this bill will accomplish the stated intent of getting able-bodied adults into the work force.  
The majority of Minnesota’s Medical Assistance recipients are already working.  Those who are not often face barriers such as lack of education, poor mental health, substance abuse or a criminal conviction.  These same Minnesotans would likely have difficulty navigating the new reporting requirements. Others face challenges with transportation or chronic physical health conditions. 

We understand the concerns about health care costs expressed by the bill authors. However, it seems unlikely that the proposal will result in significant savings.  Those who lose their health coverage under this bill will still need medical care, placing an additional burden on taxpayer-supported hospitals at the most expensive part of the care cycle.  Further, the bill creates costly recordkeeping obligations for Minnesota’s counties.

Across the state, we see our neighbors struggling and fear that the loss of health coverage would be especially hard on those in need of health care in order to seek employment and to meet their basic needs.  We also are concerned that paperwork requirements or errors will result in some eligible Minnesotans losing their health care coverage.

There are better ways to promote workforce participation and we urge the state to consider them.  These include educational opportunities, job training, better (and more accessible) treatment programs and reintegration programs for ex-offenders.   

We all share a desire to help Minnesotans be prosperous and successful.  Access to health care is a critical tool to prepare to re-enter the workforce. 

Sincerely,

Anne Krisnik

Executive Director
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